
November 2, 2022 

Submitted via //eplanning.blm.gov/eplanning-ui/project/57323/595/8003189/comment 
(NEPA No. DOI-BLM-AK-F030-2016-0008-EIS) 

Wendy Huber 
Planning and Environmental Specialist 
222 W. 7th Ave., Stop #13 
Anchorage, AK 99513 

Dear Ms. Huber: 

The Alaska Industrial Development and Export Authority (AJDEA) submits this letter in response to the 

Bureau of Land Management's (BLM) September 20, 2022 Notice oflntent (NOi) to prepare a Supplemental 

Environmental Impact Statement (SEIS) for the proposed Ambler Mining District Industrial Access Road 

(AMDIAP or Project). 

AIDEA submits: 

• The joint BLM/Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) existing Final Environmental Impact Statement 

(FEIS) and Joint Record of Decision (JROD) thoroughly analyzed potential Project impacts 

and fully complied with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). AIDEA also notes that 

additional opportunities for analyses will arise at future stages of approvals for different elements of 

the Project (e.g., permits for bridges, approvals for river crossings).

• The review process culminating in the FEIS and JROD was exhaustive. From 2015 to 2020, subject 

Matter Experts within three federal agencies were engaged to ensure that all potential direct, indirect, 

and cumulative impacts were addressed. They delved extensively into the background conditions in 

the area and the details of the proposed project, producing decision documents of more than 1,800 

pages. They exceeded requirements for public participation and diligently considered and responded 

to more than 37,000 comments.

• Despite these exhaustive efforts, when the FEIS and JROD were challenged in court, BLM requested 

and obtained a voluntary remand. As part of its remand efforts, BLM now seeks comment on scoping 

for the SEIS where there are no specific NEPA deficiencies determined.

• The consultation process for the FEIS and JROD amply complied with Section 106 of the National 

Historic Preservation Act (NHPA). Moreover, as consultation is an ongoing obligation of the 

agencies, any claimed "deficiencies" in prior consultation effort can and are being addressed through 

required continuing consultation. Nevertheless, to encourage BLM to accurately frame consultation 

as the agency completes its review on remand, AIDEA is documenting additional outreach that it has 

conducted, and continues to conduct, to ensure that local interests and concerns are addressed 

throughout Project design and development.

• The FEJS and JROD also evaluated subsistence impacts associated with the Project, and the analyses 

set-out in those documents and the supporting administrative record fully comply with requirements 

of Section 810 of the Alaska National Interest Lands Conservation Act (ANILCA). AIDEA urges 

BLM not to undertake further unnecessary, duplicative analyses in its review on remand.
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